12/11/18 Common Land Security

Cllr. D. May has been dealing with this and is to obtaining quotations for the work following which the Clerk will be applying for a grant. A grant of 75% should be available. Planning permission will be required and the Clerk will make enquiries with SDDC as soon as possible with drawings already available.

13/11/18 Trim Trail.

Cllr. D. May has been dealing with this and has quotations for the supply and installation. The Clerk will be applying for a grant.

14/11/18 Prospective Councillors

There have been no enquiries regarding a new Parish Councillor to replace Cllr.J. Shorthouse and we are aware Cllr. D. May will retire in the new year. Cllr. Hill offered to create a letter which could be delivered to the new houses on the Paddocks to advise them of their opportunity to get involved.

15/11/18 Finance

In view of the profit of £1198.19 from the bonfire it was proposed that a donation of £600 should be made to the pre-school building fund.

A request had been received from the Village Hall for help towards the cost of the local newsletter amounting to £225.44 which was unanimously approved.

R. Parker Fireworks £750 incl VAT £125

R. Parker Allowable expenses £19.50

PKF Littlejohn Auditor £96 inc VAT £16

TH Heath Rec Field Mowing £883.20 incl VAT £147.20

It was proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman that all payments be approved

Exempt items

None

The meeting closed at 8.50pm

The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 14th December 2018 at 7.45 Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30pm

7/11/18 Outstanding Matters.

None

8/11/18 To receive the Clerks Report

The Clerk had received a telephone message from a resident who reported what he thought was a sinkhole on one of our local footpaths. As the footpath was within Repton Parish council the information was passed to them. It was later checked by Derbys. CC. who decided it was a badger sett and therefore the hole could not be fenced off or filled. The Newton Solney resident who had originally reported the problem was informed of the outcome.

The Clerk confirmed that a Risk Assessment was required each year to satisfy the auditors. He proposed to e-mail the councillors with details and asked them to check them prior to approval at our next Parish Council meeting.

9/11/18 To receive the Chairmans Report

The Chairman is to circulate the revised Financial Regulations agreed at the September meeting and for them to be published on the web site.

The Haloween Party discussed at the last meeting had gone ahead and raised £175 for the Pre-school building fund.

Poppies had been displayed around the village and our thanks go to Sue Elson who organised them. They are to be removed after Remembrance Day.

The Chairman confirmed he would be attending the Remembrance service at St. Mary's representing the Parish and District Council and laying a wreath on their behalf.

The Village Hall Christmas Shoot would be held on December 17th.

Cllr. Hill reported that he had received an enquiry regarding the track to the pumping station where activities had been observed and promised to view the site and report back to the next meeting

10/11/18 To receive reports from Parish Councillors

Cllr. G.Plowman reported that bonfire night had been extremely successful with 636 persons attending and showing a profit of £1198.19. Most of the non-burnt items had already been collected and taken to the SDDP refuse dump. Thanks must go to Jeremy Winter and Roger Kerry and all the other persons involved in creating the enjoyable success. It was suggested that for next year's bonfire night Trent Lane should be closed to all traffic except residents.

11/11/18 Tree works, Blacksmiths Lane.

Advise had been requested from SDDC but there had been no further progress. The clerk will make further enquiries.

MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 9th NOVEMBER 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. G. Plowman In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk) and one parishioner

Public Participation.

The parishioner pointed out that there was a proposed road closure affecting the centre of Newton Solney which potentially would cause major disruption and was scheduled to last 4 weeks starting from Monday 19th November 2018. There had been no information posted within the parish causing considerable concern to the residents. He was advised that the Parish Council had been promised full details but that none had been forwarded. The Clerk promised to check with SDDC on Monday and that any information received would be placed on the notice boards and the website.

The parishioner asked for permission to tidy up the notice board at the Brickmakers – approved. He advised that he received a request from a person who regularly litter picks in the village for a green bin at the village hall – agreed – the Clerk to arrange

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/11/18 Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. D. May, Cllr. J. Coussins Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. L. Chilton.

2/11/18 Variation in order of business

No change deemed necessary

3/11/18 Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/11/18 Planning applications and decisions

Rock Cottage, - extension - Approved
Bladon House, Newton Road. - tree work - approved
Primavera, Trent Lane - tree work - decision pending
22 Main Street - re-siting of vehicular access - decision pending

5/11/18 To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on Oct 12th 2018 Confirmation proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman – unanimous confirmation.

6/11/18 To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded

No change deemed necessary